



Missionary Jenesis Santiago EMAIL: jenesissantiago@yahoo.com

MOBILE: (01163)9951038471

SUPPORT ADDRESS:

Heartbeat International Missions PO BOX 1941, Elizabethton, TN 37644-1941 CONTACT NO. 423 707 5468

EMAIL: heartbeatteam@aol.com

JANUARY-MARCH 2024 MINISTRY REPORT

Our Dearest Faithful Ministry Partners,

Greetings in the most holy and precious name of our Savior Jesus Christ! We pray that you are well upon receiving this letter. We are doing great by the grace of God. Although we are experiencing extreme heat now here in the Philippines, we thank God for sustaining us. It has been a very busy first quarter of the year. Praise God for His faithfulness! We would also like to thank you again from the bottom of our hearts for faithfully partnering with us!!!You are a great blessing to our family and the ministry the Lord has entrusted to us here in Candon City. GOD BLESS YOU MORE!!!





In celebration of the Bible month, we were able to give some Bibles to new kids and juniors in our church. They are fruits of our weekly children village centers.





CALONGBUYAN OUTREACH... This was the place where we were supposed to build a worship place in 2020 but was hindered. The land owner met with us again in February of this year and has finally decided to entrust us the constructing of the worship place. We have started filling it with dirt because it's a flooded area and as soon as we have workers available, we'll start the construction. Please help us pray that the ministry here will become fruitful. We're praying to reach the relatives of the landowner, who used to be our schoolmate at the Bible college.







We are so glad and thankful to God for blessing us with first time visitors almost every Sunday of February to March. Most of them are highschool students and some adults too. Each of them has their own stories to tell but praise God, they made professions of faith when the gospel of Christ was shared to them.

Family banquet this year and celebrating my 38th birthday on the 16th of February...GOD IS SO GOOD!!!

Ministering to the youth in our village and spiritual enhancement to our men in uniform. Praise God for gospel opportunities like this!





We are so blessed to be visited by Ptr. Jim Johnson and the Heartbeat Team this year! Although they didn't make it to our place, we got to fellowship with them in my dad's place in La Union and they were all a tremendous blessing!





Operation Christmas Child 2024! We were given 100 boxes this year by the grace of God. Many of these kids are unchurch, so we praise the Lord through this ministry, we were able to share God's love and to some parents too during the distribution. Many made professions of faith but only the Lord knows. We just have to do our part and God is the One who gives the increase.









This was our Family camp in March 28-30 at CAMP HOPE. By faith, we started holding our camps at this campsite last year even with limited resources and facilities. We're thankful to God we have restrooms to use already. Our campers use tents because we don't have sleeping quarters yet. We also use a big tarp, which is wearing out, for a shed coz' we don't have a lot of trees that's why it's very hot during summer time. On the other hand, if it rains, we're all really going to get wet. Having said these, we are continually asking for prayers and help so we can have a better place to use and that is to be able to build a multipurpose gym at this campsite. It's really a big project but we believe, God is more than able to meet the need. Gratefully, God has recently provided a starting fund for this project. We are praying for \$30,000 for the whole gym. Actually, we are planning to do another camp in June so we would really appreciate your prayers and any help for our campsite. Thank you so much to all who have part in this already. Please continue to pray with us.

PRAYER REQUESTS:

- *More souls to be saved and added to the church
- *CAMP HOPE needs-multi purpose gym
- *Calongbuyan Outreach building construction-financial needs
- *Church building fund in Abra
- *Youth Camp in June during school break-financial needs
- *Good health

Thank you so much from the bottom of our hearts!



ABRA MISSION OUTREACH UPDATE...To God be the highest glory, finally we have acquired a church lot for the Lord's work there. A huge thanks to all who prayed with us